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 ELIZABETHTOWN HIGH SCHOOL
                 
        DRAFT
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

REGULAR SESSION

May 2, 2012

I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:18 PM.  Members in attendance were Dawne Swank, Kyle Goodlett, Jon Parsons, Tehmina Haider, and Nancy Hazle.  BJ Henry, EHS Assistant Principal was also in attendance. 
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 11-55 – Jon Parsons made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Tehmina Haider seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: The council reviewed the April 18, 2012 Special Session minutes.  ORDER 11-56 – Tehmina Haider made a motion to accept the April 18, 2012 Special Session minutes.  Jon Parsons seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
D.  Public Comment: There were no public comments.    

D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the April financial report and the April activity budget both dated April 1-30, 2012 submitted by Martha Moreman, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 11-57 – Jon Parsons made a motion to accept the April financial report and the April activity budget.  Dawne Swank seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT: 

A. Students of the Month: Mr. Smallwood shared the names of the Rotary Club students of the month for May.  They are Morgan Thompson and Kyle Curry.  The Lion’s Club student of the month is Alison Blaiklock.  
III. OLD BUSINESS: NONE 
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. EOC Results: Mr. Smallwood reviewed the results of the EOC exams with the Council.  The benchmark results (the percentage of students meeting benchmark on each exam) are as follows: English II 90%, US History 68%, Algebra II 74%, and Biology 81%.  The Council was pleased with these first-year results and the goal is for us to improve on these percentages each year.  
B. Discussion of Policy regarding Committees and participation at EHS: The issue of faculty participation in SBDM committees was discussed at length.  Mr. Goodlett will further discuss this issue with Mr. Mike Kral, KEA Uniserv Director, in order that the policy may be written so as to correctly adhere to any State law or statute regarding this matter.  A sample policy will be presented and discussed at the June meeting.  
C. Baseball Field Dedication Ceremony for Ron Myers on Friday, May 11, 2012:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the EHS baseball field is being dedicated and named in honor of Coach Ron Myers.  The ceremony will be held Friday, May 11, 2012.  He invited everyone to attend.  
D. WKU Job Fair - Friday May 4, 2012: Mr. Smallwood and Ms. Cora Wood will be attending the Job Fair on the aforementioned date.  The goal is to find qualified candidates for the open math positions at EHS. 
E. Policy 5.02 – Change of Class Schedule:  Mr. Smallwood asked the committee to approve the change of item #3 of the policy.  Currently the policy reads “Student schedules will be ready for pickup by July 15th.  Students and parents should check schedules for any errors or omissions.”  The proposed change will be “Student schedules will be ready for pickup by July 30th.  Students and parents should check schedules for any errors or omissions.”  ORDER 11-58 – Nancy Hazle made a motion to adopt the policy change as written above.  Tehmina Haider seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously. 

V. PERSONNEL: 
A.  Science Teacher: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that interviews had taken place for the science position.  He recommended for hire Ms. Stephanie Bragg. 

B. Math Teacher: Applications are currently being accepted and interviews will begin as soon as possible for these positions. 

C. Band Director: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Mr. Mark Webster had been hired as the band director.  Mr. Webster comes to us from T.K. Stone and has been working with our band. 

D. Assistant Girls Soccer Coach: Mr. Pat Black has accepted the position of Assistant Soccer Coach. 
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE: The next Regular Session SBDM Council meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 6, 2012 at 4:15 PM in the EHS library.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 11-59 –Jon Parsons made the motion for the council to adjourn at 4:47 p.m.  Nancy Hazle seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
TK Stone Middle School

Site Based Decision Making Council

May 8, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 5:05 by Mrs. Mather, chairperson, with these additional members present:  Derisa Hindle, David Grossman, Thad Elmore, Bridgett Duncan, and Susan Gattis
With regards to student achievement, Mrs. Mather updated the council on the Scantron Assessment results.  There was an overall reduction of students scoring in the lowest performance group.  

Public Comment was allowed on the proposed dress code changes.  Dylan Swank offered insight from the dress code committee.   

The minutes from the April meeting were read and approved per a motion by Derisa Hindle with a second by Susan Gattis.  Motion carried.

The financial statement from April was approved, subject to audit, per a motion by David Grossman with a second from Thad Elmore.  Motion Carried

The council received recommendations from the program review committees.  Some of their suggestions for improvement include 

· ILP Training for all staff

· Formation (or reactivation) of the school wellness committee

· A focus on content-specific professional development for Arts and Humanities

· An increased awareness of file naming conventions for student work

· Continued live scoring activities for writing

· 21st century skills trainings for teachers

The Council Adjourned to Executive Session to discuss personnel matters pursuant to KRS 61.810

After returning from executive session, the council voted to affirm Mrs. Mather’s recommendation to hire Derisa Hindle as Beta Club Sponsor. This was per a motion by David Grossman with a second from Thad Elmore.  Motion carried.

The council held a first reading of a dress code policy with the following changes approved per a motion by Derisa Hindle. Second by Bridgett Duncan.  Motion Carried

· No purses or backpacks allowed in classrooms.

· Skirts/dresses/shorts must be knee length or longer

· “Crew neck is an acceptable shirt.  Any other shirt requires that a crew neck shirt be worn under it.”  

The council reviewed the Use of Space Policy and the Video/TV policy with no changes.

The council reviewed the writing policy suggesting minor wording changes to bring it into alignment with SB 1.

The first reading of the Bring Your Own Device policy was held.

The council acknowledged receipt of the SBDM Teacher Election Procedures.

The meeting was adjourned by mutual consent.

TK Stone Middle School

Site Based Decision Making Council

Special Session--May 16, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 by Mrs. Mather, chairperson, with these additional members present:  Derisa Hindle, David Grossman, Thad Elmore, and Susan Gattis
Public Comment was allowed on the proposed policy  changes.  Parents asked for clarification of the rationale for the changes in the dress code. 

The council held a second reading of the Bring Your Own Device Policy.  It was approved with the understanding that any bring your own device initiatives must receive administrator approval before being rolled out. This action was taken per a motion by David Grossman with a second from Derisa Hindle.  Motion carried.  

The council held a second reading of a dress code policy.  The policy was approved per a motion by Thad Elmore. Second by Susan Gattis.  Motion Carried

· No purses or backpacks allowed in classrooms with the exception of a wristlet.

· Skirts/dresses/shorts must be knee length or longer

· “Crew neck is an acceptable shirt.  Any other shirt requires that a crew neck shirt be worn under it.”  This change was removed from the policy.  The council came to an understanding that increased enforcement of the existing dress code could make this move unnecessary.  Wording was added to the policy to clarify that cleavage and undergarments are not to be visible.  
The meeting was adjourned by mutual consent.

HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

May 14, 2012

(draft)

Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Leah Gardner, Carla Kuhn, Saima Rabbani

1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:45p.m.

2. Approval of Agenda.  On a motion/second by Leah Gardner/Carla Kuhn, the agenda was approved.

3. Approval of April Minutes.  On a motion/second by Carla Kuhn/Saima Rabbani, the April minutes were approved.

4. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the minutes from the EIS Board meeting on April 16th.  There were no new FRYSC minutes.
5. Public Comment – There was no public comment.

6. Good News Report.
a. Testing is almost finished!  Ms. Hart reported that testing is going well, and students will finish regularly scheduled testing on Tuesday, May 15th.  A few students have missed, and Mrs. Christian will pull them to begin make-up testing on Wednesday, May 16th.

b. Helmwood Heights’s Annual Field Day will be held on Thursday, May 17th.  Parents are welcome to attend and watch our students compete in various games.  More activities have been added in the library.  Dairy Queen has also graciously donated ice cream sandwiches for students.  The PTO has also procured a case of water for each class.  The weather looks to be great!

c. Awards Day is scheduled for Monday, May 21st, in Helmwood’s cafeteria.  Kindergarten through 2nd grade will begin close to 8:05am.  Third through fifth will begin around 9:30am, or whenever the first session is completed.  Parents and guests are welcome.

d. Congratulations to Mrs. Jessica Turner, who applied for and won a Lowe’s Toolbox for Education grant for $5000!
7. Renovation Update.
a. Grassy areas are beginning to grow in and look great around the building!  

b. Paving will be complete tomorrow, and striping will be done later.  

c. The final walkthrough for the whole renovation project will be done later.

d. Floor tile in various areas needs to be redone and is scheduled for this summer.

e. With the exit of Kindergarten to Panther Academy, many teachers will move classrooms one final time.  Ms. Hart is creating a moving chart for these teachers and rooms, in order to give our custodial staff time to clean and wax in each empty room.

8. Student Achievement
· Class lists are being put together for the next school year from the compilation of Scantron data.
9. Planning
a. SBDM Teacher Elections.  Teacher elections for the 2012-13 SBDM Council were held last week.  Ms. Nancy Hepner, Ms. Brittany Vickery, and Ms. Mary Bell will be the three teacher representatives for next year.

b. SBDM Parent Elections.  Two parents (Saima Rabbani and Thomas Shreve) are running for the parent representative positions on the SBDM Council.  Information has been submitted to the PTO, and elections will be held on Field Day.

c. All new SBDM Council members will begin their terms in July.
10. Program Review.  
a. In the Program Review process, evidence is being reviewed next week.  The final teacher and counselor data will be added, and we will be finished with Program Review for this year.
11. Budget
a. Section 6.  An updated copy of the budget for 2011-12 was distributed to each member and reviewed as a group.  Ms. Hart reviewed the remaining funds with the Council and reminded them that any left over funds will go toward the deficit Helmwood has in Title I funds.

b. Title I.  The district has allocated more Title I funds to each school, and Ms. Hart informed the Council that the newly allocated funds will also go toward the current Title I deficit.
12. Committees.  There were no committee minutes.
13. New Business – Hiring Recommendations
a. After conducting interviews with the selected interview committee, Ms. Hart recommended to the Council that Mrs. Doris Wyatt be hired for the open Reading position.  On a motion/second by Saima Rabbani/Carla Kuhn, the Council approved the recommendation.

b. Ms. Hart also presented a recommendation to the Council that Mrs. Dawn Kennedy be hired for the open Special Education (EBD) position.  Mrs. Kennedy has been the long-term substitute this semester.  On a motion/second by Leah Gardner/Carla Kuhn, the Council approved the recommendation.
14. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Leah Gardner/Carla Kuhn, the meeting was adjourned at 4:10p.m.  The next meeting will be June 26 at 1:00p.m.

Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

May 21, 2012

Meeting was called to order at 3:29 p.m. 


.

Members present were Kelli Bush, Karen Henson, Mary Ann Ball, Tabitha Kerr, Karla Buckingham, and Carole Brown.  Guest present was Gary French.

Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from April 2012.  Karla Buckingham made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; seconded by Tabitha Kerr.  All were in consensus.

Mrs. Bush turned the chair over to Mr. French, and he addressed the Council in reference to the Principal Selection Process.  The goal is to have the principal in place before July 1st.  Training will be scheduled for the Council that will last approximately 2-3 hours.  Mr. French presented the Council with Best Practices for Principal Selection.  The first step in the process is to declare the position and post it.  The next step is to address the SBDM Council in which Mr. French took care of today.  The Principal Selection Training is scheduled on May 24th.  The plan is to see if Roger Marcum is available to provide the training to the Council.  If he isn’t available, Tim Gott will be asked to provide the training.  There are currently 18 interested applicants and the position is also posted on the website.  Mr. French stated that a waiver was applied for and granted to not have the position posted for the normal 30 day period.  At this moment, the next step is for Council to attend the training.  More information will follow.  Mr. French turned the chair back over to Mrs. Bush for the remainder of the meeting.

Kelli Bush shared her Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Our current enrollment is 555. 

-- End of the year activities such as awards day, panther rewards and field day took place last week.  As always, all activities went well and students enjoyed the celebrations.  

Kelli Bush presented Committee Reports to Council for their review.  

Kelli Bush presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review. 

Kelli Bush presented a draft of the Professional Development Plan for 2012-2013 to Council for their review.   MES will address specific PD needs that align with the district plan.  

Kelli Bush discussed Program Review with Council.  Council will revisit this review at the next scheduled meeting to make recommendations for improvements for next year. 

Council discussed June agenda items.  The next regular meeting will be determined and may be done in coordination with the Principal Selection meeting.

Carole Brown made a motion to adjourn; Mary Ann Ball seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 4:28 p.m.
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